
     The  

   Shepherd’s Voice  
     June, 2017 
 

 

 

                                                                     
                                                                                                               
   

“I simply argue that the cross be raised again at the center of the market-place as well as on the steeple of the 
church. I am recovering the claim that Jesus was not crucified in a cathedral between two candles, but on a 

cross between two thieves; on the town garbage heap; at a crossroad so cosmopolitan that they had to write His 
title in Hebrew and in Latin and in Greek ... at the kind of a place where cynics talk smut, and thieves curse, 
and soldiers gamble. Because that is where He died. And that is what He died about. And that is where [we] 

should be and what [we] should be about.” 
Rev. George MacLeod (1895-1991)   

Church of Scotland Minister & Founder of Iona Community 

 

ith so much discussion about politics these days, and so much said 

about the Social Gospel, and so very many organizations striving to 

offer assistance to those in need, it is worthwhile pausing for a little 

reorientation.  In more basic terms, and as a 1980s wall poster once put it: When 

you’re up to you neck in alligators, it’s difficult to remember that your original 

intention was to drain the swamp!  Quite so.   

The quotation above comes from George MacLeod, a Scottish minister who 

served many years at Govan Old Parish Church in Glasgow, an area of immense 

deprivation.  From that crucible, came this quotation.  In the squalor of his parish, MacLeod 

discovered Calvary.  In the suffering and deprivation of his parishioners, he saw Jesus’ suffering.  In 

the faces of those who turned away from such suffering, he saw those who had abandoned and 

betrayed the Christ.  It was in such a place that Jesus died.  It was for such people Jesus suffered.  In 

was for such communities (indeed, for the whole world!) that the Saviour died.  And there, where 

people live lives of quiet desperation, the life-giving Gospel was to be proclaimed, and taught and 

lived.  (Or, as MacLeod put it, there the “cross must be raised again.”) 

That is what we are about as a community of faith, grounded in the Word.  Indeed, that is what we 

“bring to the table” that no one else does.  That is the unique gift we possess; the treasure that we 

earthen vessels contain.  Along with water, and bread, and clothes, and community (the gifts 

described in Matthew 25) we bring the good news of God in Christ Jesus.  The gift of hope, and love.  

We are vessels of forgiving, abundant grace.  We share the Water of Life that ends thirst, and the 

Bread of Life that ends hunger.  And we share these things even as we share life-sustaining water 

and bread.  In short, we believe in life after death and life before death.   

                                                                                                                                                                   Continued… 
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Pastor’s Page continued… 

Our ministry of service is unique because of the very One who sends us.  It is unique because of 
what He accomplished through (and sometimes despite!) us.  This is not a Social Gospel: It is the 
Gospel.  And, it comes to life, and bestows life, “at the kind of a place where cynics talk smut, and 
thieves curse, and soldiers gamble. Because that is where He died. And that is what He died about. 
And that is where [we] should be and what [we] should be about.”                                                    
                                                                                                                                 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

 

 
 

 

  Pastor Blyth 

 
 

 
 
 

     
he following are highlights from the May 
Council meeting: 
 

 The Building and Property Committee 

has requested to purchase “No Thru Traffic” 
signs to be placed at the entrances of the 
church property.  Hopefully, this will cut 
down on traffic cutting through our parking 
lot trying to “beat the light.” 

 

 The Fellowship Committee has made  

      two requests, both of which were     
      approved: 

 

1) Produce and sell a Good Shepherd 
Lutheran Church cookbook with 
funds raised to go toward kitchen 
repairs. Time to break out those 
favorite recipes to share. 
 

2) 2018 Tag Sale to be held on 24 
February with proceeds split 
between the Family Resource 
Center and the Citrus County 
Pregnancy Center.  The request has 
been approved with one stipulation  

 
3) – Fellowship may later change how 

proceeds are allocated.   
                                                                                                        Continued… 
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General Fund Moment 
 

MOVIE THEATERS ARE PAY-AS-YOU GO. 

BOWLING ALLEYS ARE PAY-AS-YOU GO. 

CHURCHES ARE NOT PAY-AS-YOU GO! 
 

The mission & ministry of Christ’s Church continues even if 
you’re on a beach or visiting family.  Please continue to fulfill 
your financial commitment to Good Shepherd through the 
summer months. 

 



Church Council news continued… 
 

 Approval for Cub Scout Pack #975 to  
      hold a car wash on 24 June.  

 

 Next Meetings  
 Executive Board– June 1 (8 a.m.) 
 Council Meeting – June 8 (7 p.m.) 

 
 

 
 

Worship and Music        

                   
 

he Worship & Music committee met on 
Tuesday, May 2nd.  The following  infor-
mation was discussed: 

The response to the new setting, “Now the 
Feast and Celebration,” has been met with 
positive reviews.  Each week gets easier as we 
become more familiar with the new setting.  

By now you are all aware that the Hearing 

Loop System has been installed in the 
sanctuary.  Those with the “T” coil in their 
hearing aids have really noticed the difference 
in their ability to hear the service.  You may 
want to check with your audiologist about 
adding the “T” coil to your current hearing                                                                       
aids.  If you missed the question and answer 
session with Dr. Angela Schenk between 
services on May 28th, you might want to seek 
her out and have your questions answered.  
We’d like to thank Angela for sharing her 
expertise in this area with us. 

Susan Fowler is looking for volunteers who can 
help from 9am-Noon for Vacation Bible School 
which will be held in June.  The dates are still 
pending as of this publication.  Please contact 
Sue if you would like to help.  

Thank you to the Sunday school for their 
presentation of “The Ten Commandments” at 
the 8:30 service.  It was very well done.   

With summer here, we are always looking for 
extra singers.  The choir still practices on 
Wednesday nights at 7pm.  What a perfect time 
to join us.  Many members have headed north 
for the summer.  Also, the Early Morning 
Singers are always looking for extra 
singers…..they sing only one Sunday a month 
at the early service and practice just prior to the 
service.  Don’t forget the hand bell choir is 
always looking for ringers as well.   Also, we   
can always use people who would love to sing a 
solo, duet or even play a musical instrument in 
the summer.  Perhaps you have some talented 
family members coming this summer   who 
would enjoy participating in our service, or 
perhaps you have a hidden musical talent that 
you’d like to share at one of our services.  
Contact Jeanne Kirk or me for more information 

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, June 7th 
at 10am.   I hope you all have a great summer.  

Roger Johnson, Chair 

 

 
 

Social Ministry 

Operation Christmas Child-Samaritan’s Purse 
 

his approved project is an opportunity 
for participants to donate their time and 
resources to fill shoeboxes with toys, 

school supplies, hygiene items, a personal note 
and other “fun” items. 
 

If you are interested in participating and want 
to obtain a shoebox or have questions, please 
contact Terry Lucente at 527-2706 or June 
Dreger Parsons at 637-1226. 
 

Shoeboxes will be collected by October 22, 2017. 
 

 
 

Sin cannot be undone, only forgiven.   

 —Igor Stravinsky 
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Shoe Box Ministry 

he shoe box is an evangelism tool.  One 
child, one friend, one family, and an 
entire community are affected by one 

shoe box.   
 

Every child is invited to participate in a 12-week 
discipleship program entitled “The Greatest 
Journey”.  Upon completion, each student is 
given a New Testament in their language. 
 
Call Terry Lucente at 527-2706 or June Dreger-
Parsons at 637-1226 to receive your box(es).  A 
guide is included to fill a box over time. 
 

 
 

Bible Quiz 

he “Trinitarian formula “occurs only once 
in the Bible. In which New Testament 
book do we read “in the name of the 

Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,” 
and who said these words?  
                                                                                                        

 
A. Romans; Paul  
B. 1 Peter; Simon Peter  
C. The Acts of the Apostles; Luke  
D. Matthew; Jesus  
 

Answer: (See Matthew 28:19.) 
 

 
 

W/ELCA NEWS 

hank you to the generous flock of Good 
Shepherd Lutheran Church for their 
support of the Rachel’s Day collection. 

Your offerings to W/ELCA on that day totaled 

$520.00. This has been given to Find-M’ Friends. 
This local not-for-profit organization assists in 
the return of lost children and adults with 
dementia. 

The next project W/ELCA will be undertaking 
is the collection of school supplies for our local 
elementary schools. Keep your eyes open for  
good bargains so you’ll be ready when we 
begin collection in July. 

The combined Circle Meeting will be Monday, 
June 12th at 9:30 am. Mary-Martha Circle will 
host this meeting. 

Anne Storan                                                                                                                                        

W/ELCA President 

          

W/ELCA Combined 
Circles Bible Study 
 

   Mary-Martha will host the  
Combined Circles Bible Study  

 
Monday:  June 12, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. 
Bible Study Leader:  Gerry Kauth 
Hostesses:  Nancy Gomes & Esther Page-Wood 
 
All women are welcome to join us in Bible 
study and fellowship. 
 

 
 

W/ELCA SCHOOL 
SUPPLIES  

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 
 

he Women of the ELCA would like to 
remind everyone of our annual collection 
of school supplies which is coming up in 

July.  
                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                                    Continued… 
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W/ELCA School Supplies 
 

This year we are sharing with Citrus High, 
Hernando and Forest Ridge Elementary 
Schools. Look for the list of supplies needed on 
the W/ELCA board in Fellowship Hall.   Bring 
your donations the last three Sundays in July 
and leave them in the designated basket in 
Fellowship Hall. 
 
School begins in early August. Guidance 
counselors at each school will distribute the 
supplies to those students who are in need.   
 
As I begin my third year as a substitute teacher, 
I see the need for these items.  Your generosity 
is greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you in advance. 
 
Cindy Gaertner    
 

 
 

 
 

Bread Ministry 

 would like to take this opportunity to thank 
all of you for your 
support with the 

bread run this year.  I 
currently still have a few 
openings.  I am looking 
for someone to deliver 
the bread on Mondays in 
the months of August 
and December.  I am also looking for people 
who would be willing to be “fill ins” when 
needed.  Many of the members that had 
previously been on our fill in list are currently 
unable or have moved away.  The bread 
program helps to feed many in need here in 

Citrus County.  With a few hours a week, you 
can do your part to ensure fewer people go to 
sleep hungry.  For as Jesus was able to feed 
thousands with just a few loaves and fish, we 
can help feed thousands with but a meager 
moment of our time. 
 
Gerri Fallanca 
The Bread Lady  

 

 

 
 

Grief Support News 

here will be no grief group meetings at 
10:00am or 2:00pm on the following 
dates: 

 
 June 12 
 June 26 
 August 14 
 December 25 

 
Please mark your calendar and contact the 
church office if you have any questions. 
 

 

 
 

 
Pentecost Sunday 

June 4, 2017 
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Raija's Meringue Cake 
 
Ingredients for Cake: 
3    egg yolks 
1/2 (just under) cup of sugar 
1 1/3 sticks of butter (melted) 
2/3 cup of flour 
1/4 cup of cream or milk 
2    tsp of baking powder 
 

Ingredients for Meringue: 
3    egg whites 
3/4 (just under) cup of sugar 
1    tsp of vanilla extract 
(some flaked almonds) 
 

Ingredients for Filling: 
1 1/2 cup of whipping cream 
1 (28-30 oz) can of sliced peaches [or other fruit] 
– do not use the juice! 
 
Preparation: 
 

 (1) Cake-Mix-Paste 
 

First mix the ingredients for the cake. Start by 
beating the 3 egg-yolks and the 1/2 cup of 
sugar thoroughly to a foam. Add the 1/4 cup of 
cream (or milk), the 2/3 cup of melted butter 
and, finally, the flour mixed with the baking 
powder. Beat until all lumps disappear. Line a 
cookie sheet with greased parchment paper. 
Spread the paste on the greased paper. 
 

 (2) Meringue 
 

Beat the egg-whites hard and carefully. Stir in 
the 3/4 cup of sugar and the vanilla-extract. 
 
 (3) Spread the meringue mix on top of the cake-
paste. (Then - If you are not allergic to almonds 
- put some almond flakes on top of the 
meringue spread.) 
 

 (4) Preheat oven to 400F. Bake Cake Meringue 
for 5 min. Then, turn down the heat to 330F and 
bake for another 20 min more. 
 

 (5) When the meringue-cake is ready, take it 
out from the oven.  Let it cool for a short while. 
Then cut the cake into two halves and place one 
half (meringue down) on a serving dish.  Whip 

the cream and spread it on the - now cool - 
turned over half of the cake. Slice the peaches 
and put the slices on top of the cream. Put the 
remaining half of the cake (meringue up) on top 
of the whipped cream and the peaches. 
 

 

The cake tastes better if you let it cool in the 
refrigerator a couple of hours before serving. 
 

Enjoy !! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Puzzle! 

 



~ Stewardship ~ 

he Stewardship Committee would like to inform the congregation that the efforts made by 
Pastor Blyth in his monthly Pastor’s Page must be paying off as there has been an upswing in 
the offerings for the General Fund.  Of course, this is the good news and we really do not have 

any bad news.   
 
However, the offerings designated for additional mortgage payments have taken a slight downward 
turn; hard to pay Peter without borrowing some from Paul.  Our treasurer assures us that we are on 
schedule to, hopefully, pay off the mortgage within the next couple of years and this is also good 
news. 
 
Therefore, in our efforts to try and increase the income for the church:  
 
 

 
  
 

 
 

 

 

“I do not feel obliged to believe that the same God who has endowed us with sense, reason and 
intellect has intended us to forgo their use.” —Galileo Galilei  
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Help the Counters 

lease take pity on the counters.  The 
following suggestions, if taken into 
consideration, will make the task of 

money counting easier: 
 

 No tape, staples, stamps, etc. 
 If you have several envelopes to fill, 

please put it all into one envelope, on 
one check, and discard the rest.  We 
understand its travel season, but it’s not 
necessary to hand in every envelope. 

 If you are donating to something other 
than general expenses, please indicate 
this on the outside of the envelope. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

In His Service, 
Louise Osborn, Chair 
 

 
 

Memorial and 
Special Gifts 

he following memorial and special gifts 
were given during the month of May: 
 

 To the Enduring Gifts Fund by Ed 
Granger in memory of Marie E. 
Anderson. 

 To the Enduring Gifts Fund by Ed 
Granger in memory of Ronald O’Hara. 

 To the Memorial Fund by Joe & Helen 
Basile in memory of John Fosse 

 To the Memorial Fund by Paula Bacon, 
Kim Treverton, Lisa Forero & Lt. Col 
(ret.) Randy Bacon in memory of John 
Fosse. 

 To the Hearing Loop System in honor of 
Pastor Blyth’s graduation. 

 To the Memorial Fund by Marty Hester 
in memory of John Fosse. 

 To the SOS Food Pantry by Barbara 
Fosse in memory of Russell Hester. 
 

 
 

Thrivent Choice  
Dollars 
 

he following Thrivent Financial for 
Lutherans members have directed this 
month’s Choice Dollars  be given to Good 

Shepherd: 
 

Joseph E. Baker  Dianne P. Kohm 
Colleen Saur   Anne R. Storan       
         

Thank you for your gift.     
 

  
 

 
To My Good Shepherd Family, 

 
Thank you for all the gifts, cards, cake and 

support you have given Sean Donahue upon his 

joining the US Air Force. 

 
God Bless you all, 

Alma Day 

 

 
 

Let’s Get Together 

ouldn’t you like to get to know some 
of your fellow parishioners in a 
strictly social setting?  There are so                                                                       

                                                                    Continued… 
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Let’s Get Together continued… 
 

many opportunities at Good Shepherd to do 
just that. 
 

 Every Tuesday morning a group meets 
for breakfast at 8:00am at “Mama’s 
Kuntry Kafe,” 1187 W. Main St., 
Inverness.   (Oh yeah, people tend to 
arrive early!) 

 On the 3rd Monday each month at 
7:00pm folks gather in the fellowship 
hall to play cards.  They usually play 
“Hand and Foot” but are more than 
willing to try something else.  Mishy, 
Mishy, anyone? 

 On the 1st Thursday of the month a 
group goes for lunch (usually pizza) at 
12:00pm at Angelotti’s Pizza, 130 
Heights Ave., Inverness. 

 On the 2nd Friday Pairs & Spares (not a 
bowling league) go on wonderful 
adventures, usually at 10:00am.  It’s 
always announced in “The Shepherd’s 
Voice.” 

 On the 3rd Friday the “Hilltoppers” 
(we’re not over the hill yet!) go to lunch. 
This is for anyone who is single, young 
or old, male or female, although it’s 
usually mostly widows.  Surprise us! It 
is announced in “The Shepherd’s 
Voice.” 
 

Come to one or to all of these happenings.  You 
will meet some wonderful people.  
 
P.S.  To the people who were curious about our 
annual “Winter Escape” cruise, the next one is 
on the “Allure of the Seas,” seven nights, 
sailing on January 28, 2018.  Call me or Lenore 
Deck for more information. 
 
Louise Osborn 
352-746-2405 
 

 
 

Faith doesn’t get you around trouble; it gets 
you through it.  —Anonymous 

Hilltoppers 

he Hilltoppers enjoyed a wonderful 
afternoon of good food, good friends 
and good fellowship at the Seagrass 

restaurant in Homosassa last month.   
 

Our next outing will be Friday, June 16th when 
we will dine at Gruff’s Tap & Grill in 
Dunnellon.   
 
If you would like to join us, we will carpool 

from the church at 12:30pm.  Don’t forget to   

call Louise Olson at 344-4479 with your    

reservation.                                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                   

 
 

The Quilting Group 

n April 19th we had 13 quilters and 1 
sewer and we finished 10 quilts.  We 
also cut batting to size.  We want to  

thank Winnie   for taking home 4 quilts to sew 
edges and Terry L. for ordering batt for us with 
the gift card we received from Thrivent. 
 
On May 3rd we had 7 quilters and 1 sewer and 
we made 8 quilts.  We want to thank Linda for 
making tops, and Our Lady of Grace Catholic 
Church’s Tag Sale for fabric they didn’t sell 
and donated to us. 
 
On May 17th we had 8 quilters and 1 sewer and 
we made 7 quilts.  We thank Judy for making 
baby quilts, Linda and Gerry for making tops, 
Gloria for cutting squares for tops, Norma 
Engle for donating mattress pads and all the 
other ladies who donated sheets. 
 
We will be meeting on June 7th to make youth 
quilts for Christmas.  Please come and join us 
for great fellowship and to help us help the 
youth of  Citrus County.  We will be meeting  
the first Wednesday in June, July and August.        
                                                                                                      Continued… 
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The Quilting Group continued… 
 

Bring your lunch; dessert and coffee are 
provided. 
 

Questions, call Gerry @ 637-2412.  
 

 
 

Craft ‘N Share 

ome join us Wednesday, June 28, 2017, 
from l0 a.m. to 2 p.m., or as your time 
allows.  Bring your lunch; beverages 

and dessert will be provided. NOTE:  WE 
WILL NOT MEET IN JULY. 
 
We will continue working on cutting fabric 
and sorting buttons for clutch purses which 
will be used as table favors for the W/ELCA 
Invitational Luncheon in the fall.  Bring fabric  
and cutting shears, if you have them.  To date 
we have 27 clutch purses finished and 27 cut.  
Our goal is to make 60. 
 
In April, six of us met, cut and pinned over l40 
ribbons for Rachel's Day and worked on the 
clutch purses.  Carol McClune brought in 4 
finished dresses.  Maggie shipped 16 dresses 
and 8 sani-pads to Nancy's Notions who 
forwards them to Africa. 
 
Eloise has made 5 more shawls!  If you know 
of someone who has a need, please check one 
out from our bin in the craft closet in the 
fellowship hall.  We also have patterns to knit 
or crochet shawls if this is something you are 
interested in doing. 
 
We thank Eloise Mongardi, Pam Dionne, 
Sandra Gumm and Marion McGauran for 
knitting and crocheting the shawls and lap 
robes.  A big thank you also to Margaret Stone 
for diligently delivering them. 
  
JOIN US WEDNESDAY, JUNE 28, for a chat as 
we work. Questions, call Maggie 860-2215. 

Special dates 

  Pentecost, June 4, 2017  

  Trinity Sunday, June 11, 2017  

  Flag Day, June 14, 2017  

  Friday Night Kids Club, June 16, 2017   

  Father’s Day, June 18, 2017  

  First day of summer, June 20, 2017 

  Cub Scouts Car Wash, June 24, 2017 
 

 

The beginning of 
Father's Day 

ne Sunday in 1909, a young woman 
named Sonora Smart Dodd sat in a 
pew listening to a sermon honoring 

mothers. Her mother had died 
some years before, so her father 
had raised her by himself. She 
began to wonder why there 
wasn’t a day to honor fathers.  
 
Sonora decided to arrange for a 
tribute to be paid       to her 
father at a church in her 
hometown of Spokane,    Washington. The date 
was June 19, 1910. Many believe that this was 
the beginning of Father’s Day.  
 
Another view is that Dr. Robert Webb, pastor 
of Central Church, in Fairmont, West Virginia, 
held a service giving tribute to fathers in 1908. 
Regardless of which story is the correct one, it 
is certain that President Calvin Coolidge was 
the first president to choose a special day to 
honor fathers. He proclaimed the third Sunday 
in June as Father’s Day in 1924. 
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JUNE 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    
   
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

1 

8:00A – Exec 
Council 
8:30A- SOS 
12:00P – Pizza 
 

 

2     7:30A – 
Workday on 

Grounds 

 
 

 

3  

 

4  

 
 

WEAR RED 

5   
10:00A - Grief 
Support Group 
 
2:00P –Grief  
Support Group 
 

6   
 8:00A – 
Breakfast 
 
11:30A – AA 
 
 

7    
8:00A- SOS 
10:00A – 
Worship & Music 
10:00A - Quilters 
6:00P – Bells 
7:00P - Choir  
 

8   
8:30A- SOS 
 
7:00P – Council 

 
 

9      7:30A – 

Workday on 

Grounds 

 
 

 
 

10 
 
 

11    

 
 
 

W/ELCA Coffee, 
Tea & Cocoa Sale 

 

 

12     
9:30A – 
Combined 
Circles – Mary 
Martha (Host) 
 

6:30P – NAMI 
 

 

13   

 8:00A – 
Breakfast 
 
11:30A – AA 
 
 

14      
 8:00A-SOS 
 
 

 
 

 
6:00P – Bells 
 

7:00P - Choir  
 

15 
8:30A – SOS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00P- Boy Scouts 
 

16     7:30A – 

Workday on 
Grounds 

 
1:00P- 
Hilltoppers 
6:00P – Friday 
Night Kids Club 

17    
 
 

18           

 

 

Newsletter 
Deadline 

19    
10:00A - Grief 
Support Group 
1:30P –Social 
Ministry  
2:00P –Grief  
Support Group 
7:00P - Cards 

 
 

 
 

20    
 8:00A – Breakfast 
11:30A – AA 
 

 

21    
8:00A-SOS 
 
 
 
6:00P – Bells 
 
7:00P - Choir  

 
  

 

 
 
 

 

22   
8:30A- SOS 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

         
 
 

23      
7:30A – 
Workday on 
Grounds 

 
 

 

24   
8:00A- 12:00P 

Scouts Car 
Wash 

 

25      
 

 
2:30P – Life 
Care Center 

 

26     
 

 

27   
8:00A-Breakfast 
 
11:30A – AA 
 
 

 
 

28    
8:00A-SOS 
10:00A – Craft ‘N 
Share 
 
6:00P – Bells 
 
7:00P - Choir  

 
 

29 
 
8:30A- SOS 

30 
7:30A – 
Workday on 
Grounds 

 
 

 

  

  Sunday worship is at 8:30am & 11:00am unless otherwise noted.    

 Each service is followed by coffee hour in the fellowship hall.       

 
 



JUNE ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

                                                                                       

 

 

 

  

 

                                                                                                        

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                              

,1–  Eric Hahn 

 
2– Donna Smith 
 
3 – Eloise Mongardi 
 
4 – Ed Gingrich 
 
6 – Ralph Mongardi 
 
7 – Mike Busler 
 Jim Earl 
 Katherine Roth 
 
8– Lisa Nelson 
 
9 –-Dynelle Heinz 
 Jeremy Page-Wood 
    
  
 

  

12– Elinor Graham 
          
13 –Paul Sagin 
   Jim Whitmarsh 
 
14 – Aagot Green 
 Clifford Possinger 
 
15 – Jesse Lepore 
  
17 – Jan Haight 
 Karl Weissert 
 
18 – Betty Thomas 
 
19 – Mel Pease 
 
  

 

22– Ed Burfeindt 
 Doris Herp 
 Jacob Schenck 
   
23 –Joseph Lepore 
          
24 – Sauny Williams 
         
25 – Joe Wildlman 
 
26 – Bud Engle 
  
27 – Tom Clutz 
 Gerry Kauth 
 Donna Pease 
 Angela Eggert 
 
28 – Kathy Hildebrandt 
 
          
 

 

Adrian & Glenna Wagner 06/02/67 
Frank & Betty Wheatley 06/04/76 
Tom & Jo Ann Clutz 06/06/64 
Bob & Lenore Deck 06/06/70 
Gary & Judy Knecht 06/14/69 
Bob & Judy Teague 06/14/58 
Ed & Lillian Gingrich 06/18/60 
John & Judy Fischer 06/19/65 
Rick & Lois Lenhart 06/24/67 
Dave & Peg Bocker 06/28/80 
Don & Nancy Jo Schroeder 06/30/84 
 
 

 



MONTHLY COMMITTEE DUTIES 
JUNE 4, 11, 18, 25 

     ALTAR & COMMUNION        

Pat Wolff 
Doris Herp 

 
 

 

   FLOWER DISTRIBUTION     

TBD 
 
 

   SUNDAY SCHOOL     

Summer Break 
 

 

   MONEY COUNTERS      

Louise Osborn, Lead 
Alma Day 

 

 

    GREETERS      

       8:30AM                                           11:00AM 
June 4 

 
 

June 11 
 

 

 
June 18 

            Norma Norma Engle 
 

June 25 
                                                               
 

 

 

     ASSISTING MINISTER      
 

 
 

       8:30AM                                 11:00AM 
                                 June 4 
 

 
 

                              
June 11 

 
 
 

June 18 
 
 

June 25 
    Lisbeth Goetter                  Vera Swade 

 
           

  

 
                  

 
 
 

    ACOLYTES     
 

 
 
                                 

 
 

    CRUCIFER      

   
Alma Day 

    USHERS     

     8:30AM                                        11:00AM 
 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

     NURSERY     

                    8:30AM                    11:00AM 
                              

               Susan Fowler 

Margot Berger                   Judy Heikkinen 
 

Dan Cashman, Lead 
Linda Cashman 
Jim Earl 
Cherie Earl 

 Harv Johnson, Lead 
 Barb Johnson 
 Gerry Kauth 
 Richard Wagner 
         

 
                                TBD 

Mel & Donna Pease                  Betty Thomas 
                  

 TBD                                             Gerry Kauth 

 Todd & Cindy Gaertner           TBD 

 Amy Blyth                        Lisbeth Goetter 

 

                                   

                      
 

  

 
 TBD                                              TBD               

 Ann Neville            Mike Maksymicz 



MONTHLY COMMITTEE DUTIES 
JUNE 4, 11, 18, 25 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

PUBLIX (SATURDAY NIGHT) PICK –UP 
 
 

Tom Fowler 
 

 
 
 

FOOD SHARE (MONDAY) DELIVERY 
 
 

The Meltesens 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED EACH SUNDAY    

 

DONATE COOKIES – 8:30AM 
 

 
 

Volunteers Needed 

 

 

DONATE COOKIES – 11:00AM 
 

 
 

Volunteers Needed 

 

COFFEE HOUR – 8:30AM  
 

Coffee Hour 
 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 

 

Volunteers Needed 

COFFEE HOUR – 11:00AM  
 

Coffee Hour 
 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 

 

Volunteers Needed 
 

 
 



 
 

 (Please let the church office know if a name has been removed 

                                       that should remain on this list, or if a name should be added.)      
 

 
Let us remember:

 

Bizzoso, Art  
Brockschmidt, Fred, Beverly 
Campbell, Hilda     

Cwiklinski, Chuck 

Durr, John 

Fallanca, Gerri 

Fosse, Barbara  

Gifford, Melissa 

Graham, Elinor 

Halstead, Deborah 

Hahn, Eric 

Hartsfield, Sylvia                                             

Henry, Marianne 

Hester, Marty 

Hickey, Madelyn 

Hoell , Herb & Lucille  

Kohm, Bob 

Kuebler, George  

Lucente, Terry 

Maidhof, Helen                                

Maksymicz, Shirley   

Mandell, Sheila 

Mills, Jackie 

Morgan, Pat 

Orndorff, Wayne 

Peterson, Gloria 

Richardson, Tim 

Roth-Arena, Katherine, Adan 

Smith, Donna 

Theis, John 

Wagner, Adrian 

Wagner, Richard 

Wilhelmy, Joseph 

Williams, Sauny

 
 

Those who are shut-in or residing in assisted living homes: 
 

Dick, Phyllis                                        
Frost, Anna 

Hedin, Arlyn  

 

King, Evelyn 

Liddy, Danny  

Link, Adelaide 

 

Makuch, Elsie 

Sagin, Paul 

Taylor, Lillian 

All who serve our country in the military: 
 

Boudreaux, Annie 

Burba, Jake      

Ceballos, Jason  

Cwicklinski, C.J.  

Day, Kenneth  

Donahue, Sean 

Fosse, Jr., Paul  

Gaertner, Jerrod 

Harrington, Bryan 

Heikkinen, Jacob  

Hickman, Richard   

Holman, Evan 

Jackson, Brad 

Johnston-Garcia, Christian 

Luchay, Alan 

Martin, Aaron 

McCann, Jim 

Mehringer, Michael 

Moore, Andy 

Moore, Alex 

Moore, Ian 

Moore, John 

Muchow, Jason 

Osborn-Herdman, Christopher 

Piott, Trenton 

Posa, Codymichael 

Radloff, Steven 

Radosevitch, Eric 

Seefeld, Jessica 

Springer, Jr., Dennis 

Stroble, Jeramy 

Swain, Jr., Terry 

Thompson, David 

Timpe, Chris 

 

 

 

  

 



Relatives and Friends: 

Ailor, Earle 

Arena, Richard   

Bell, Ian & Rosemary 

Bennett, Jennifer 

Bentley, Pat 

Blyth, Ruby 

Brockschmidt, Brian 

Brown, Jane  

Browne, Christopher 

Browne, Clifford 

Busler, Betty  

Campano, Thomas 

Campbell, Bill 

Capraro, Albert  

Cipollone, Elaine  

Clarke, Father Peter 

Clarke, Charlotte 

Collins, Pat 

Crawford, Cleola 

Dille, Jim 

Dortin, Rachel  

Fisher, Kacey 

Florentine, Jerry 

Galliher, Holly  

Garling, John  

Gibboney, Nancy  

Gibson, Jeanné  

Gifford, Diane  

Goetter, Tom 

Goforth, Jeffrey  

Gradeless, Marge  

Green, William  

Grossman, James  

Gumm, David 

Haas, Andrea 

Halstead, Nichole & Susan  

Hanzel, Samantha  

Heinz, Jed 

Hickman, Daryl 

Kamm, Nancy 

Lavaja, Jim 

Lepley, Joann  

Lewellen, Emily Anne 

Lincicome, Deanna  

Loftin, Tracy  

Lorenzen, Lorraine  

Kelly, Nancy 

Magri, Antoinette 

Mahr-Bradshaw, Mary Beth 

Maidhof, Dexter Gary  

Maidhof, Jeremiah  

McGonigle, Patrick 

McHugh, Mark 

McPhee, John 

Mock, Beth & Nelson  

Mullin, Marvin 

Musick, John 

O’Berry, Darlene  

Oehl, Lita  

Pelnar, Barb 

Priselac, Lorrie  

Pulice, Sal 

Raeck, Olga 

Rambaldini, Jim  

Roberts, Rachel  

Robinson, Deanna  

Rockwell, Jack 

Sanger, Carol, Ruth 

Schapers, Brant 

Scheetz, Cathy & family 

Scheltens, Lynn 

Slater, Casstella 

Small, Brenda & Steven 

Soltays, Carolyn 

Stuart, Neil & family 

Tankka, Tom 

Taylor, Barbara 

Traywick, Edward 

Tuegel, Chuck 

Turner, Bob 

Van Bennekom, Neyda 

Walker family 

Wilder, Gayle 

Wilkens family 

Williams, Dorothy 

Wittmann family 

Woods, Donna Jean 

Wright, Matthew 

Wyzard, Joe & Dana

 

 
 
Please take this prayer list, and use it in your private or family devotions in the coming month.   
 

You can see that our congregation has a great many people who are in need of our prayers.  We will continue to pray 

for those folks for as long as they need our prayers.  However, please call the church office by the third Sunday of the 

month to ask that your loved one or friend remain on the prayer list – otherwise we will joyfully assume that they are 

well once more, and with thanks to God, remove their names from this list.  

June 2017   



Kidz Korner                        

 

 
 

  



 
 

CHURCH STAFF 
 

  The Rev. Dr. Kenneth C. Blyth, Pastor 
Office:  746-7161 * Fax:  746-5013 

 Cell:  212-1023 
E-mail:   kenblyth@live.com 

 
Visitation Pastor                               Administrative Assistant 

              Rev. Bill Barrett                                Shirley McField 
             Cell:  419-5242                   Home:  344-3566 
             E-mail:  pastorbill96@hotmail.com               E-mail:  gschurch@live.com 
 
 
 
 STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 

Building / Property 
Jack Motts  746-3285 

Christian Education 
Tom Clutz  465-8246 

Enduring Gifts 
Bob Bonomo  746-8173 

Evangelism 
Nate Williams  897-4851 

Fellowship 
Gloria Peterson  465-1018  

Finance 
Louise Osborn  746-2405 

Mutual Ministry 
Harv Johnson   270-3391 

 

Pastoral Care 
Randy Wagner  270-8485 

Social Ministry 
Vera Swade  637-5308 
 

Stewardship 
Audrey Shepard    765-667-1268
                     , 

 

Worship & Music 
Roger Johnson  746-7321 

 

COUNCIL LIAISONS 
 

Building /Property 
Dell Peterson  465-1018 

Christian Education 
Gail Sotrines  860-1765 

Enduring Gifts 
Richard Wagner  489-4649 

Evangelism 
Dick Hildebrandt   527-0445 

Fellowship 
Phyllis Powell  270-4495  

Finance 
Kathy Swartz  746-5374 

Mutual Ministry 
Janet Burfeindt  746-6902 

Pastoral Care 
Eric Hahn  344-5575 

Social Ministry 
Gisela Vos      813-362-9991 

 

Stewardship 
Mike Busler  423-4704 

 

Worship & Music 
Dan Cashman  419-4356 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEBSITE 
gshernando.org 

 

Join our Web Team! 
gslcwebcalendar@gmail.com 
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